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 Dear Parent/ Carer 
 
Changes to Infant Playground & Breaks/Lunch – Effective Monday 4th December 
 
As you will have seen from the Orbiston Community Hub Newsletter issued last week, construction 
on the new site will begin from Monday 4th December. 
 
This means a few changes for us in school, mainly impacting on the space we have to use in the 
Infant playground. The contractors will be extending the existing fencing from where it ends now 
down to the exterior school fence. (Please see diagram).   
 
Arriving at School 
This means that pupils (P1-3) who normally enter through the yellow infant gate and play in the 
infant playground will not have space to play in the morning. 
 
Pupils can continue to enter school grounds through the yellow gate but instead of playing in the 
infant playground, they should come straight into the school building where they will be supervised 
until the start of the school day.  As usual, there will be support staff at the gate (from 8.45am) to 
help guide pupils to the correct place. Please bring your child to school no earlier than 8.45am unless 
going to breakfast club 
 
Playtimes 
Due to there being no space in the infant playground, pupils in P1-3 will play in the senior 
playground at their break. From Monday 4th December, the playtimes and lunchtimes for all pupils 
will be as follows. 
 

1st Break 10.30am – 10.45am 2nd Break 10.50am – 11.05am 

R1, R2, R5, R6, R17, R7, R9 R10, R11, R12, R13 

1st Lunch Break 12noon – 12.45pm 1st Lunch Break 12.45pm – 1.30pm 

R1, R2, R5, R6, R17, R7, R9 R10, R11, R12, R13 

 
 
 



 

                                                              

Leaving School at 3pm 
Pupils will still be dismissed at 3pm via the infant playground.  P2 & 3 (R5, R6 & R17) will be 
dismissed as normal and should exit via the infant gate. P1 pupils in R1 & R2 will exit via R1 fire door. 
Parents should wait to collect pupils in the area shown (Orange Square) and leave via the yellow 
gate. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please note that space for parents to stand and wait will be greatly reduced so we ask that only one 
person collects a child wherever possible.  We would also ask you to help staff dismiss pupils safely 
by ensuring you stand well back from the ramp and leaving the playground area as soon as possible 
once, you have collected your child. 
 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind you, should you need to speak to your child’s class 
teacher, please do not approach them while they are trying to safely dismiss pupils. Instead please 
phone the school office, where they will arrange a short meeting or phone call.  Reminder dogs are 
also not allowed in the school grounds. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Miss Tracy Hurst 
 
 


